
VOTERS MEETING

January 23, 2002

The meeting was opened at 7:40 p.m., with a prayer and a study of Colossians chapter 3 Present were Tom Bindewald (presiding), Vicar Mayes, Shawn Leonard, Martin Berndt, Burt Endsly, Paul Price, Jim Barlett, Dorothy Baker, Marilyn Taddey,  Rudy Schroeter, LaVonne Eckstrom, Heidi Berndt, Barbara Allen, Vic Hesterman, Norma Hesterman, Don Jensen (Director Urban Ministry of Palo Alto).

Don Jensen opened the meeting with a discussion of the recent murder of the Hotel de Zink client. He felt it was an isolated incident; in 12 years UMPA has never had an incident like it. There have been arguments in the past, and the police have been called at times. He contacted other social service agencies around the Bay Area, and they have never had anything similar occur.

Don was asked how to deal with homeless who arrive at Trinity after hours requesting housing assistance. Don said that there are 2 shelters on the Peninsula that have no requirements: one in Sunnyvale and one in San Mateo? He promised to send us more information.

Don also recommended that we direct the homeless to the Drop-In Center, between the Red Cross and the University Avenue train station. It is the best starting point for homeless persons seeking assistance.

Don was asked if UMPA’s insurance policy names Trinity as “additional insured”. Don had brought over some insurance documents earlier, but was unsure exactly how UMPA insurance covers Trinity. He promised to investigate further and give us an answer.

Motion

Declare continued support of Hotel de Zink  and Trinity’s intent to continue to host it

Carried: unanimously

Pastor’s Report (presented by Vicar Mayes)

· Pastor spent ~$3700 dollars from the Needy Family Fund in the year 2001. Monies were spent both on members and non-members.

· The Voters need to state their intent for participation in the Vicarage program for 2002-2003.

· 3 prospective members are expected to pass their examinations before ASH Wednesday. 

· For the year 2002,Trinity will provide seminary student John Melms with $2000 of financial support.

· On February 16, LWML will host a Day of Prayer.

· Tom Taylor will present information on his Kyrgyzstan mission on February 17 after 2nd service. The Board of Missions and Evangelism will provide lunch. 

· Pastor and Vicar met with Pastor Terry Chan to discuss the proposed Chinese Mission Society. Pastor is acting as the liaison between the Circuit and Pastor Chan. Pastor Chan is proposing a new mission society paradigm in which the called worker acts as a consultant to congregations and the congregations themselves perform the actual work.

· Pastor will teach the Lutheran Music Enrichment class at Grace San Mateo on the 3rd Saturday in February.

· Rena Allison, Pastor and Vicar are developing a “Family Development” series of events. The first will be hosted by the Allisons on March 2nd, 1-4pm. A second is scheduled May 4th at a location yet to be determined.

· Pastor encourages members to fill out funeral preparation forms available in the Narthex.

· Lent banners that were ruined last year are being replaced. Monies are coming from the Evangelism Fund.

· Stephanie Newland and Pastor are re-designing Trinity’s web-site, but it will take some time.

· Pastor thanks Heidi, Erika and Burt for their efforts on the kitchen remodel project and other Pastorage maintenance projects.

The minutes from the previous Voters Meeting were read and approved.

Elders

Elders will meet the last Thursday of this month to begin compiling the EMV reports. Those who were not interviewed for the EMV (every-member-visit) should contact the Elders to schedule an interview.
Treasurer

The books have been closed for 2001:

· Income was ~$189,000

· Expenses were ~$184,000

· The General Fund at the end of year was ~$69,000.

$6000 has been taken out of the General Fund and set aside for possible tax liabilities.

Maintenance

· Martin found and had repaired a chronic gas leak beneath the kitchen.

· Members have been complaining about the floors in the Parish Hall and kitchen. Our cleaning service will strip and re-wax the floors for $150. It was decided by consensus that Martin should contract for the work.

· The Board urges members to continue to use the clipboard in the Maintenance mail slot to inform the Board of new maintenance issues.

· The Board is still discussing repairs to the Church roof.
New Business

During our insurer’s (Church Mutual) investigations, it was discovered that Trinity’s corporation status may have lapsed Trinity appears to be out of compliance with state laws. A law firm working for Church Mutual will check to see what we need to do get back into compliance.

The Church Sign Committee will meet January 27th after 2nd service.

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 pm
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